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Message from the President  

Greetings and welcome to your Historical Society’s 2010 Annual Meeting.  
We have had a very productive year, with several signal accomplishments: 
 

Your Trustees, together with the Staff, completed an update to the Strategic 

Plan of the Society.  This 18 month effort, very ably lead by Vice President 

Barbara Thornton, is our core guidance document for the next five years.  

Importantly, the plan sets out five key goal areas, and defines a scope of 

activities for the Society which will place us at the very center of historical 

collection, preservation, and presentation in the state for the foreseeable 

future. Several new board committees have already been launched to support the objectives of the 

plan.  I urge members to familiarize themselves with the plan and its features. 

 

We received a great vote of confidence in our activities with the announcement from the American 

Association of Museums that our accreditation had been reaffirmed and its scope widened.  The 

AAM accredits less that 5% of the museums and historical collection groups nationally, so this is a 

strong endorsement of our continuing progress.  The staff and Bernard did a huge amount of work 

to secure this accreditation and are to be congratulated for the successful outcome. 

 

We were able to complete the year with a budget that was balanced in all its essential features.  We 

remain debt free, and we have achieved a substantial growth in our endowment over the last few 

years. Additionally, we have a large committed challenge gift in place which will support our capital 

raising efforts over the next few years.  A number of important grants were won which will support 

our activities in several key areas. 

 

Overall, your Society is in very good condition, with many active programs, excellent museums, a 

great library, and superb educational activities.  We have started outreach efforts to many of the 

different communities which form the fabric of Rhode Island to help them save their history, and 

we are working hard to make ourselves the focal point for Rhode Island historical information no 

matter where or by whom it is held.   

 

As always, our board of Trustees and our Staff have contributed to the success of the Society in 

ways too numerous to count.  We owe them a great debt of gratitude, for it is through their efforts 

that we are able to continue keeping Rhode Island’s history available to one and all.  They have 

made my term as president interesting and enjoyable, and as I complete my term I would like to add 

my personal thanks to all of them for the support they have given me. 

 
Robert Manning 

RIHS President  

 



 

Message from the Executive Director  
 

The fiscal year ending June 30, 2010 marked the achievement of several 

very noteworthy accomplishments for the Rhode Island Historical Society, 

in fact some of the most important advances in a long time.  Perhaps the 

award of national accreditation from the American Association of Museums 

was the crowning success of the year: after a process lasting some 2½ years, 

the RIHS for the first time secured accreditation for the whole 

organization, including all of its sites and departments.  The RIHS can now 

objectively demonstrate that it is among the finest and most accomplished 

historical societies in the country, and accreditation has ratified the hard 

choices and diligent work the organization has expended over the past six years or so to correct and 

overcome the financial and organizational shortcomings that were once so deeply threatening. 

 

In connection with this advance, the RIHS received a number of important gifts from very generous 

donors and supporters, allowing the endowment to grow to over $9 million, twice what it was six 

years ago.  The RIHS, through the hard labor of building an endowment at a time of deep recession, 

has been able to partially compensate for the severe cuts we have endured in our local and especially 

state support: in FY 2010 we drew an unprecedented 20% of our operational funds from our 

endowment: without that endowment growth our prospects would be much less promising. 

 

Under RIHS President Robert Manning and trustees Barbara Thornton and Robert Flanders, the 

Society completed a new five-year institutional strategic plan.  The new plan recognizes the 

accomplishments of the improved organizational stability achieved under the previous plan, and 

concentrates on further educational accomplishments, building connections with communities and 

other historical organizations, and sustaining and advancing the professional and technical gains of 

recent years.  Continuing the rehabilitation of RIHS physical facilities, sustaining the essential need 

to keep adding to the endowment and to increase revenue, and the vital requirement to sustain 

collection management advances are also highlighted in the plan. 

 

Under Dr. C. Morgan Grefe, the RIHS Newell D. Goff Education Center made new strides in 

helping Rhode Island teachers hone their skills in teaching history through a Summer Teachers’ 

Institute.  This program was funded by a significant grant from the National Endowment for the 

Humanities.  Another NEH Summer Institute grant was secured for a second Institute in 2011.  At 

the close of the fiscal year the great news was received that the RIHS, in collaboration with the 

Lincoln School District and numbers of schools in northern Rhode Island, had been awarded a 

coveted Teaching American History grant from the U.S. Department of Education.   

 

Through this three-year grant almost $1 million will be made available for the RIHS to guide 

northern Rhode Island public schools in improving American history-teaching skills and knowledge 
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through intensive, structured programs.  This is one of the largest and most important education 

program grants the RIHS has ever been involved with. 

 

The Goff Education Center also published the first guide to the John Brown House to be produced 

in 25 years, another long and complex effort, made great progress in producing an audio tour for the 

John Brown House, and worked closely with the Museum of Work and Culture on several initiatives 

(see below). 

 

The long-running restoration of the John Brown House reached the completion of Phase IV, a 

$600,000, two-year project to, for the first time, put humidity control and air-conditioning in the 

public areas of the John Brown House.  A novel geothermal system was installed to reduce energy 

consumption costs and lessen any negative environmental impact of this complex site improvement.  

The difficulties of managing this demanding and dislocating undertaking were excellently 

accomplished by Kirsten Hammerstrom, Director of Collections, and her department’s staff. 

 

The Museum of Work and Culture in Woonsocket, under the joint operational management of 

Anne Conway and Raymond Bacon, completed its first Community Development Block Grant for 

education, bringing nearly 1,000 local school students to the MOWC.  The income from this grant, 

and a very successful fundraising raffle, plus the commendable work of the Museum of Work and 

Culture Preservation Foundation in adding to the MOWC’s endowment, gave the MOWC one of its 

best years financially since its opening in 1997.  As with the RIHS as a whole, new grants and robust 

private contributions allowed the museum to recover most of what it lost through the damaging 

reductions in local and state support over the past two years, and pointed the way to better long-

term financial stability.  Also at the Museum of Work and Culture, installation began on a new, 

permanent exhibit, called ‘Going to Work: 20th Century Settlers in the Blackstone Valley.’  This 

exhibit intends to expand the museum’s educational capacities by examining the history of many 

ethnic groups, past and present, who have come to live and work in the Blackstone Valley, but have 

not previously been featured in any of the museum’s displays.  The exhibit has largely been 

supported by grants from the National Park Service and the Blackstone River Valley National 

Heritage Corridor.  The exhibit will be the most significant new educational installation at the 

MOWC since the museum opened. 

 

Of course a great range of new activities have marked fiscal year 2010.  These include public 

programs through the Goff Education Center and the library, the continuing essential process of 

improving collections management and documentation, new issues of Rhode Island History, ever-more 

popular walking tours, and many other programs.  

 

 

 

 



 Under Development Director Marlene LeRoy, the 2010 summer concert series was the most 

successful the Society has ever held, and the rental business of the RIHS has also reached new levels 

of success, offering attractive, congenial and historical sites for meetings, events, and private 

celebrations.  Charmyne Goodfellow, Director of Finance, has continued to sustain the excellent 

financial accounting and controls that have been so important towards strengthening the 

organization and has made the audit process so much more efficient. 

 

Fiscal year 2010 has thus provided a lengthy list of new and valuable accomplishments, advancing 

the RIHS’s historical and educational work in a variety of important directions.  We end the year as 

an even more effective and secure organization than we were the year before, despite the difficulties 

of the present economic climate and a deep and tenacious recession that has only very slightly 

loosed its paralyzing grip on our state.  Yet our future continues to look bright as we strengthen 

every aspect of our redoubtable and vital organization. 

 

 

 
Bernard Fishman 

Executive Director 
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Board of Trustees, Officers, Members and Chairs 2009-2010 
 
Officers and Executive Committee  

Mr. Robert J. Manning  
President, Grays Point Investments LLC  
President 
 
The Honorable Roger N. Begin  
Sales Director, BNY Mellon 
Private Wealth Management 
President Emeritus 
 
William S. Simmons, Ph.D. 
Professor of Anthropology 
Brown University 
First Vice President 
 
Ms. Barbara J. Thornton, AIA  
Partner, Brewster Thornton Group 
Architects LLP 
Second Vice President 
 
Mr. Peter J. Miniati 
Vice President, Wealth Management 
The Washington Trust Company 
Treasurer 
 
The Honorable Robert G. Flanders, Jr.  
Partner, Hinckley, Allen & Snyder LLP 
Secretary 
 
Other Executive Committee 
Appointments 
 

William M. Fowler, Jr., Ph.D. 
Distinguished Professor of History  
Northeastern University 
 
Luther W. Spoehr, Ph.D.  
Lecturer, Departments of History and 
Education, Brown University  
 
Committee Chairs 

Audit 
Mr. Theodore W. Smalletz 
Chief Financial Officer  
Gloria Duchin, Inc. 
 
Collections 
William S. Simmons, Ph.D. 
Professor of Anthropology 
Brown University 
 
 

Development 
Mr. Dennis E. Stark 
Former Vice President for Business & 
Finance, URI 
 
Education 
Winifred E. Brownell 
Dean of Arts and Sciences 
University of Rhode Island 
 
Executive 
Mr. Robert J. Manning  
President, Grays Point Investments LLC  
 
Facilities Master Planning  
Mr. Lyle Fain 
 
Finance 
Mr. Peter J. Miniati 
Vice President, Wealth Management 
The Washington Trust Company 
 
Nominating 
The Honorable Roger N. Begin  
Sales Director,  
BNY Mellon Private Wealth Management 
 
Publications 
Luther W. Spoehr, Ph.D. 
Lecturer, Departments of History and 
Education 
Brown University 
 
Strategic Planning 
Co-Chair 
The Honorable Robert G. Flanders, Jr.  
Partner, Hinckley, Allen & Snyder LLP 
 
Co-Chair 
Ms. Barbara J. Thornton, AIA  
Partner, Brewster Thornton Group 
Architects LLP 
 
Trustees At Large 
 

Ms. Sylvia E. Brown 
Philanthropy and Donor Advisor 
Brown & Fischer 
 
Winifred E. Brownell, Ph.D. 
Dean of Arts and Sciences 
University of Rhode Island 
 

Nancy K. Cassidy, Esq. 
Executive Counsel, Textron, Inc. 
 
Mr. William F. Connell 
Financial Consultant 
 
Mr. Edward J. Cooney 
Vice President and Treasurer, Nortek, Inc. 
 
Mr. Lyle S. Fain 
 
William M. Fowler, Jr., Ph.D. 
Distinguished Professor of History 
Northeastern University 
 
George M. Goodwin, Ph.D. 
Independent Historian 
 
Ms. Kathryn B. Mandel 
Partner, Mandel & Tracy, LLC 
 
Ms. Carolyn P. Medina 
Associate, Partridge Snow & Hahn, LLP 
 
Mr. Timothy T. More 
Counselor at Law 
 
Mr. Theodore W. Smalletz 
Chief Financial Officer, Gloria Duchin, Inc. 
 
Luther W. Spoehr, Ph.D. 
Lecturer, Departments of History and 
Education, Brown University 
 
Mr. Dennis E. Stark 
Former Vice President for Business & 
Finance, URI 
 
Ms. C. June Tow 
Community Activist 
 
Mr. Todd D. Turcotte 
Vice President, Capital Properties 
 
Presidential Appointment 
Ms. Laurie White 
President 
Greater Providence Chamber of Commerce 
 
Trustee Ex-Officio 
Mr. Thomas R. Evans 
State Librarian, State of Rhode Island and 
Providence Plantation



 

 

Lifetime Members of the RIHS 

 

Mr. Charles & Mrs. Eiko Adams 

Mr. William T. Babcock 

Arthur A. Bert, M.D. & Ms. Catherine Little Bert 

Mrs. Maurice A. Bissonnette 

Captain Nicholas Brown 

Nancy R. Carriuolo, Ph.D. and  
  Ralf Carriuolo, Ph.D. 

Mr. & Mrs. George H. Cicma 

Dr. Patrick T. Conley 

Ms. Althea Baker Crowley 

Mrs. Philip Drinker 

Mr. Elisha Dyer, Jr. 

Mr. Donald Farrar 

Mr. Chester A. Files, Jr. 

Dr. Edwin & Mrs. Angela Fischer 

Mrs. Maryanne Tefft Force 

Dr. George M. Goodwin & Mrs. Betsey S. Goodwin 

Mr. Paul & Mrs. Donna Cameron Gricus 

Mr. Henry & Ms. Sandra Harris 

Ms. Marion O. Harris 

Daniel Harrop, III, M.D. 

Mrs. Norman F. Herreshoff 

Dr. Eugene Majerowicz 

Mr. E. Nicholl Marshall 

Mr. Louis H. Maynard 

Mrs. A.M. Murray 

Mr. Eugene A. Peloquin 

Mr. Henry D. Sharpe, Jr. & Mrs. Peggy Boyd Sharpe 

Mrs. William Sherman 

The Honorable Fernand J. St. Germain 

Mr. James F. Twaddell 

Ms. Alice Viola 

Mr. George H. Waterman, III 

Mr. Charles E. Williams 

Harrison M. Wright, Ph.D. &  Mrs. Josphine Wright 

Mr. Eric M. Wunsch 

Mr. Louis Yip 
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RIHS Individual Supporters 

$100,000 + 

Anounymous 

 

$5,000 + 

Dr. George M. Goodwin. & Mrs. Betsey S. Goodwin 

 

$2,500 + 

Ms. Sylvia E. Brown 

Mr. Barry and Dr. Kathleen Hittner 

Mr. & Mrs. Robert J. Manning 

Luther W. Spoehr, Ph.D. & 
   Kathryn T. Spoehr, Ph.D. 

Mr.  & Mrs. Ellicott Wright 

 

$1,000 + 

Mr. William T. Babcock  

Ms. Cherry Bamberg 

Mr. Paul Bourget 

Dr. Winifred Brownell and Mr. Gary Brownell 

Ms. Nancy K. Cassidy & Mr. Jeffrey Schreck 

The Honorable Robert G. Flanders, Jr. 

Mr. Arnold M. Friedman 

Mr. Albert T. Klyberg 

Mrs. and Mr. Kathryn and Peter Mandel  

Prof. William & Mrs. Cheryl Simmons 

Mr. Theodore W. Smalletz & Mrs. Robyn Smalletz 

Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence Smith 

Barbara J. Thornton, A.I.A. & Peter J. Thornton 

$500 + 

Mrs. Mary Dexter 

Mrs. Shirley T. Gulvin 

Mrs. Virginia D. Hales 

Mrs. Gustavus R. Ide, Jr.  

Bhikhaji Maneckji 

Mr. Peter J. Miniati CFP  

Mr. & Mrs. Paul C. Nicholson, Jr.  

Ms. Louise C. Riemer 

Mr. Kenneth E. & Mrs. Irene G. Roberts  

Mr. Dennis E. Stark & Mr. Robert Amarantes 

 

$100 + 

Anonymous 

Mr. & Mrs. John and Kyle Adamonis 

Mrs. Thomas R. Adams 

Mr. Richard & Mrs. Rebecca Alberg 

Mr. David Amaral * 

Atty & Mrs. Andy Andreoni 

Ms. Lucie Arsenault 

Steven Baird and Michael Conway 

Miss Mary-Elizabeth Barton 

Mrs. Rene Beauchemin 

Mr. & Mrs. Bill Beauchene 

Maurice and Barbara Bell 

Mr. & Mrs. Douglas Bennett 

Mr. Donald D. Breed 

Captain Nicholas Brown  

 



   

RIHS Individual Supporters (continued) 

Mrs. Helen D. Buchanan 

E. W.  Burnam 

Mr. & Mrs. David Giles Carter 

Mr. & Mrs. Richard Cayer 

Mr. John B. Christy, III 

Mr. William H. Claflin 

Mr. Edward Connors * 

Mr. & Mrs. Eugene Conway 

Julia Conway & Karen Turner 

Mr. & Mrs. Peter and Anne Conway 

Ms. Althea Baker Crowley 

Mrs. Gerrie Crowley 

Ms. Hope Daly 

Renee Darling & Ronald Miller 

Tony and Laurie Deller 

Mrs. Karen & Mr. Michael DelPonte 

Normand & Agnes Dugas 

Mary Beth & Paul Dumouchel 

Ms. Norine Duncan 

Mr. Elisha Dyer, Jr. 

Mr. & Mrs. Erik Eckilson 

Mrs. Jean McKay Edwards 

Mrs. Ruth & Mr. Lincoln Ekstrom 

Mr. Andrew & Mrs. Mary Erickson 

Mr. & Mrs. Karl F. Ericson 

Mr. Thomas R. Evans 

Mr. Bernard P. Fishman  

Prof. Edward J. FitzPatrick, Jr. 

Mr. Robin L. Fletcher 

Mr. Anthony & Mrs. Barbara Fontaine 

Mrs. Maryanne Tefft Force 

William M. Fowler, Jr., Ph.D. 

Mr. & Mrs. H. Gordon Fraser, Jr.  

Mrs. Jane D. Geary 

Mr. & Mrs. Marcel Germain 

Mrs. Marcella H. Goss 

Mr. & Mrs. Samuel H. Hallowell, Jr. 

Mr. Milton P. Hannah 

Mr. Gary Harkness and Ms. Nina Harkness 

Mr. & Mrs. Benjamin P. Harris, III 

Ms. Marion O. Harris 

Mrs. Marcia & Mr. Robert Hicks  

Pat Houlihan 

Ms. Elizabeth C. Kingsley 

Dr. & Mrs Gerald Lamoureux 

Mr. John C. Lathrop 

Prof. Francis J. Leazes, Jr. & Ms. Audrey Laforge 

Robert and Charlotte LeBlanc 

Mr. Bill Legare 

Mr. Brad Leonard 

Mr. Donald E. Leonard 

Mr. Wardwell C. Leonard, Jr. 

Mr. & Mrs. Leonard I. Levin 

Mr. Jonathan Lewis and Ms. Elizabeth Armour 

Mr. & Mrs. Stanley Livingston, Jr. 

Mrs. Alys & Mr. R. Bruce MacLeod 

Dr. David Marcoux 

Mr. & Mrs. John L. Marshall 
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RIHS Individual Supporters (continued) 

Mr. & Mrs. Frank Mauran, III 

Ms. Louise D. Maxwell-Sparrow  

Mr. Louis H. Maynard 

Ms. Carolyn P. Medina 

William D.  Metz, Ph.D. 

Ms. Claire E. Miller 

Mr. Arthur & Mrs. Martha Milot  

John H. Moran, M.D. 

Mr. Timothy & Mrs. Rebecca More 

Mrs. Sarah & Dr. E. Pierre Morenon 

Mr. James M. Nagle 

Mrs. Barbara Nesto 

Mrs. Joseph K. Ott 

Mrs. Lorraine Palmer 

Mr. Normand Parenteau 

Ron and Lorraine Pennington 

Mrs. Marianne & Mr. Kevin P. Phelan 

Mr. Eugene Peloquin 

Mr. & Mrs. Paul Pierannunzi 

Ms. Nancy A. Potter 

Ambassador and Mrs. Joseph A. Presel 

The Honorable & Mrs. Vincent A. Ragosta 

Miss Edith Rathbun 

Mr. Richard & Mrs. Helen Reid 

Mr. Leonard & Mrs. Evelyn Reilly 

Mr. Craig & Mrs. Sarah Richardson 

Mrs. Elsie R. Ridge 

Ms. Judith I. Riegelhaupt 

Mr. Gordan Robinson 

Ms. Thelma Rocha 

Mrs. Ann Rock 

Mr. Donald Salmanson 

Mr. Daniel Schofield 

The Honorable Judge Bruce M. Selya 

Dr. Russell F. Shaw 

Mrs. Katherine & Mr. Irving Sheldon 

Mrs. Sherry Skalko and Mr. Joel Hood 

Mrs. & Mr. Barbara & Tom Slaight 

David and Charlene Soucy 

Carroll & Margaret Speckman 

Ms. Christine and Dr. Ronald Stewart 

Mr. Paul St. Pierre 

Mrs. Eleanor G. Taylor 

Mrs. Phyllis Thomas 

Ms. C. June Tow 

Ms. Lilly C. Tow 

Robert & Robin Trudeau 

Eldon D. Wedlock, Jr. 

Ms. Nancy Wegimont 

Mrs. Beth & Mr. Stanley Weiss 

Mr. Joachim A. Weissfeld 

Mr. Vincent J. Wernig 

Mr. W. A. White  

Ms. Judith B. Wilson 

Ms. Kristin Wood and David Ayotte 

Mr. Conrad E. Wright 

Mr. Michael Zacks 

    * In-kind 



RIHS Corporate, Foundation, Organizations  
and Government Support
 

$100,000 + 

Anonymous 

National Park Service 

State of Rhode Island & Providence Plantations 

The Champlin Foundation 

 

$25,000 + 

City of Woonsocket ** 

Institute of Museum and Library Services 

National Endowment for Humanities 

 

$10,000 + 

John H. Chafee Blackstone River Valley NHC  
  Commission 

June Rockwell Levy Foundation 

Microsoft Donation Program * 

National Film Preservation Foundation 

Providence Tourism Council 

The Rhode Island Foundation ~  
  Roger E. Potter Fund 

 

$5,000 + 

Bank of America Corporation, Inc. 

City of Providence 

Hope Foundation 

 

$2,500 + 

BNY Mellon Wealth Management 

Braver PC 

Capital Properties, Inc. 

City of East Providence School Department 

Eastside Marketplace, Inc. * 

Mary Dexter Chafee Fund 

The Felicia Fund, Inc. 

The Rhode Island Foundation ~ Moore Project 

 

$1,000 +  

Bourget & Associates, Inc. 

Brown University Dept of Community &  
  Government Relatons 

E.W. Burman, Inc. 

Garden Club Of America 

Out In Front Horticulture, Inc. * 

Partridge, Snow & Hahn 

Rhode Island Hospital 

Rhode Island Wild Plant Society * 

Sharpe Family Foundation 

The Rhode Island Foundation ~ Nicholas E. &  
  Ann O. Picchione Fund 

The Washington Trust Company 

 

$500 + 

Allegra Print & Imaging * 

Conway Tours/Gray Line of RI * 

Decadent Catering (Pizzico Ristorante) * 

Esten & Richard Agency Inc. 

Joukowsky Family Foundation 

Megan Wolff Design * 
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RIHS Corporate, Foundation, Organizations  
and Government Support (continued) 
 

Parkside Rotisserie & Bar 

Providence Business News (PBN) ** 

RI Federation of Teachers and  
  Health Professionals 

RI Labor History Society 

Santoro Oil Company 

Soucy Insurance Agency 

Wright's Dairy Farm * 

 

$100 + 

AFL-CIO Council 94 Local 528 

American Safe & Lock Company  

Amica Companies Foundation 

Benefit Street Antiques  

Brown University-Public Affairs & Univ. Relations 

CAV, Inc. 

Clad In 

Construction & General Laboreers’  
  Local Union 271 

Quebec Delegation in Boston 

Giroux General Contractor 

GlaxoSmithKline  Foundation 

Greater Providence Chamber of Commerce 

Haynes de Boer Associates 

Hinckley, Allen & Snyder 

Ironworkers Local 37 

IUPAT 

Kane-Barrengos Foundation 

Li'l General Stores * 

Lisco Development 

Mandel & Tracy, LLC 

Marriott Courtyard * 

New England Pest Control 

NE Regional Council of Carpenters 

Northern RI Chamber of Commerce 

Owl At The Bridge 

Pillsbury House Bed & Breakfast * 

RI Judicial Professional & Technical  
  Employees’ Local Union #808 

RI Laborers’ District Council 

RI Postcard Club 

Rotary Club of Woonsocket 

Spino's Eyeglass Gallery 

Starkweather & Shepley Insurance Brokerage, Inc. 

Swann Galleries  

Symantec * 

The Beef Barn * 

The Camera Works 

The Digital Ark Corporation 

The Rhode Island Foundation 

The Valley Breeze 

Trinity Repertory Company * 

West Warwick Firefighters Assn Local 1104 

Wm. J. Lamar & Sons, Inc. 

Zacks Camera Repair 
 

* In-Kind 

** Includes in-kind 



RIHS Donors to the Collections 
 

Anonymous  

Mr. Alexander Aldrich 

Bequest of Ms. Christina Baldwin 

Ms. Sarah Bernstein 

Mr. Richard J. Bourque 

Ms. Kathryn J. Cavanaugh 

Chapman and Partners 

Mr. William E. Churchill 

Mr. Sheldon S. Cohen 

Ms. Mary Concoran 

Mr. Ned Connors 

Ms. Deborah Bowerman Brennan Coons 

Cox Sports Television 

Cranston Hall of Fame Foundation 

Cranston Public Library 

Mrs. Mary Tally Curran 

Mr. Russell DeSimone 

Ms. Jo Dery 

Mr. Joseph DiPalma 

Mr. Ed Duggan 

Town of East Greenwich 

Mr. Lincoln Ekstrom 

Ms. Karen Ann Eberhart  

Mr. James R. Fichter 

Mr. Bernard Fishman 

Ms. Elizabeth Fishman 

Mr. Michael Fuller 

General Federation of Women's Clubs  
  of Rhode Island 

 

Mr. George M. Goodwin, Ph.D. 

Harrisville Fire District 

Ms. Ellen Hartigan-O'Connor  

Ms. Linda Harwin 

Mrs. Elaine P. Herzog 

Ms. Susan Hibbitt 

Mr. Ed Iannuccilli 

Institute of Museum and Library Services 

Mr. Ed Jarret 

The John and Mable Ringling Museum of Art 

Ms. Delia Kovac 

Ms. Diana Lee 

Ms. Laura Leibman 

Mr. Brinck Lowery 

Ms. Renata Luongo 

MacAuthur Library 

Mr. Bruce C. MacGunnigle 

Mr. Daniel J. Maroney III 

Ms. Pauline Massed 

Mrs. Leslie Morris 

Mrs. Ruth H. Mulligan-Gordon 

Newport Art Museum 

Bequest of Ms. Joan F. O'Gorman 

Omohundro Institute of Early American History 
   and Culture 

Ms. Raida L. Paul-Knapp 

Mr. Harvey C. Perry II 

Mr. David Pretlove 

Providence Public Library 
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RIHS Donors to the Collections (continued) 
 

 Mr. R. Ferris Randall 

Mr. Albert F. Reardon 

Mr. John Reynolds 

Rhode Island Department of Administration 

Rhode Island Department of Transportation:    
  Environmental & Intermodal Planning 
 
Rhode Island Genealogical Society 

Ms. Diane Sanborn 

Mr. Daniel Santos 

Mr. William S. Simmons, PhD. 

Ms. Gretchen Dow Simpson 

Mr. Luther Spoehr, PhD. 

Mr. Richard D. Stattler 

Mr. Karl F. Stephens 

Ms. Elizabeth Stevens 

Ms. Lee Teverow 

Ms. Mary Lou Upham 

Mr. Richard Vangermeersch 

Ms. Barbara Wessel 

Mr. Blaine Whipple 

Woonsocket Call 

Ms. Connie Worthington 

Mr. Walter Zekanoski 

Ms. Sarah Zurier 

 



RIHS Docents, Interns & Volunteers 

Mrs. Claire Abbate 

Ms. Anne Akbay 

Ms. Robin Alario 

Mr. David Amaral 

Mrs. Jacqueline Auclair 

Mrs. Simone Bacon 

Ms. Susan Barrette 

Ms. Mary Beane 

Mrs. Denise Berthiaume 

Mr. Gerald Berthiaume 

Mr. Romeo Berthiaume 

Ms. Patricia Bisshopp 

Mrs. Irene Blais 

Mr. Ronald Blais 

Mrs. Judith Bordes 

Mr. Paul Bourget 

Mr.  Henry A. L. Brown 

Mr. Albert Brunelle 

Ms. Camille Bucci 

Ms. Honey Campbell 

Mr. Gerald Carbone 

Mr. Michael Carroll 

Mrs. Ruth Chamberland 

Mrs. Muriel Clem 

Ms. Carolyn Cole 

Mr. Paul Comire 

Ms. Althea Crowley 

Mrs. Geraldine Crowley 

Mr. Paul Daley 

Elizabeth DeLuca 

Mr. Justin Desjardins 

Ms. Aurelia DiCecco 

Ms. Judi Dill 

Ms. Mary Ann Dill 

Mr. Morgan Donahue 

Ms. Rosemary Donahue 

Mr. Bruce Donovan 

Mr. Erik Eckilson 

Ms. Barbara Eddy 

Ms. Margaret Edwards 

Ms. Judy Famiglietti 

Mr. Carl Farmer 

Ms. Grace Farmer 

Mrs. Carolyn Faubert 

Mr. Brian Fennessy 

Ms. Denise Foggo 

Mrs. Jeanne Fontaine 

Ms. Mary Frappier 

Mr. Jim Frutchey 

Ms. Jessica Gadoury 

Ms. Marje Gates 

Ms. Judy Glantz 

Mr. David Goodfellow 

Ms. Jodi Goodman 

Ms. Betty Grayson 

Ms. Sally Gruber 

Ms. Betty Havrylick 

Mrs. Fernande Hemond 
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RIHS Docents, Interns & Volunteers (continued) 

Ms. Eunice Hindley 

Mr. Mark Jackvony 

Ms. Patricia Jarvis 

Mr. James Kabala 

Ms. Joanna Kayiaros 

Mr. Russ Kushner 

Ms. Adrienne L’Esperance 

Mr. Fernand Laquerre 

Mrs. Gloria Laquerre 

Ms. Deena Liffmann 

Ms. Tara Maharjan 

Ms. Mary Beth Maitoza 

Mr. Lee Mangione 

Ms. Elizabeth Mansfield 

Mrs. Murielle Marceau 

Mr. William Marrah 

Ms. Judy McCormack 

Ms. Allie Meek 

Mr. Jason Metivier 

Ms. Katherine Minahan 

Mr. Julian Mitchel 

Ms. Ellie Nacheman 

Ms. Marilyn Napier 

Ms. Irene Nebiker 

Ms. Ronnie Newman 

Mr. Gerard Noel 

Mr. Edward O'Donnell 

Mrs. Jean O'Donnell 

Mrs. Lorraine Palmer 

Mr. Paul Papineau 

Mr. Donald Pelletier 

Mr. Eugene Peloquin 

Mrs. Lois Peloquin 

Mr. Richard Peterson 

Mr. Roger Petit 

Ms. Beverly Pettine 

Ms. Maria Pree 

Mr. Roger Pridham 

Ms. Anna Prymak 

Mrs. Alice Reinhardt 

Mr. Frederick Reinhardt 

Ms. Bonnie Reisman 

Ms. Patricia Reynolds 

Ms. Cathe Rezendes 

Ms. Karen Riendeau 

Mrs. Theresa Riley 

Mrs. Marie-Josee Rivard 

Ms. Rosemary Rocchio 

Prof. Thomas Rossi 

Mr. Gregory Rubano 

Mr. Brendan Ryan 

Ms. Rosemary Ryan 

Ms. Lori Salotto 

Ms. Amanda Samuelian 

Ms. Shulla Sannella 

Ms. Sandra Schucht 

Mr. Brendan Shanahan 

Ms. Susan Shea 



RIHS Docents, Interns & Volunteers (continued) 

Ms.  Mary Sheridan 

Ms. Madeline Simoneau 

Mr. Marshall Sloat 

Ms. Mary C. Speare 

Mrs. Jacqueline Tardif 

Mr. Robert Taylor 

Mrs. Claudette Theodoroff 

Ms. Ruth Van Dine 

Ms. Charlann Walker 

Mr. Edward Walker 

Ms. Nancy Wegimont 

Mr. Jack Welch 

Ms. Michele Xavier 

Ms. Barbara Zdravesky 

Ms. Sarah Zurier 
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John Brown House 
52 Power Street 
Providence, RI  02906 
401.273.7507 

Administration 
110 Benevolent Street 
Providence, RI  02906 
401.331.8575 

Museum of Work & Culture 
42 South Main Street 
Woonsocket, RI  02895 
401.769.9675 

Library 
121 Hope Street 
Providence, RI  02906 
401.273.8107 
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